
Verde Shores June 2019 Newsletter
Summer is here, and we got off to a wonderful start on Memorial Day 
weekend.  It seems the cooler weather enticed a lot more people to brave 
the traffic and join us at the river.  The Park was full, everybody was 
having lots of fun, and there were no problems!  Our kind of weekend. 
Let’s keep it that way.

Beach  attire:  It has been brought to our attention that thong, string, 
and brazilian cut bikinis are offensive to many of our residents.  This is 
a senior park. Please be mindful of this.  We would like residents, family, 
and guests to wear a cover-up anywhere in the park except on the sandy 
beaches or on your boats.

Newsletter  Delivery

Starting this month I will be posting the newsletter on our website at: 
verdeshoresestates.com.  Check it out.  From now on the monthly 
newsletter will be posted there sometime during the first week of the 
month.  If you live in the park full-time , and you do not have internet, 
a newsletter will be delivered to you as usual.  If you have an email 
address and access to a computer then you will find the newsletter 
online on our website.  Starting in July I will  only be mailing or 
delivering a newsletters to people without a computer.

Mark Your Calendars

Saturday, July 20th at 7pm we will have a band at the beach on the grass 
by the flagpole.  One of our neighbors has a group that does gigs all over 
Los Angeles and they have volunteered to come out and give us a 
concert.  They do a little bit of everything so it should be enjoyable for 
all.  

This will not be a park sponsored event     .  However, Bruce and I will supply
BBQ beef for sandwiches and everyone can bring a side dish, chips and 
dips, other  type of munchy, salad, fruit, beans, desserts, or whatever you 
would like.  Please RSVP so we can provide enough BBQ’d beef for 
everyone.  Bring your own drinks.   We will set up tables for the food.  
Bring your own chairs or blankets for the concert.  We will spray for 
mosquitoes the week before to try and alleviate that problem.  Food  will  
be  served  at 5pm.



I would ask that you  please RSVP and please do so by July 10th. Please  
email  me  at  blhayward669@  gmail.  com    or  call   760 326-2672  .  For 
the April BBQ fifteen people told us they were coming at the last minute.  
We do understand that  plans change and we do plan for a few extra 
people.  We had to scramble for more tables and chairs, and  shop and 
make more BBQ’d beef.  Then 13 people that had planned on coming 
and bringing food did not show up and had not called to let us know. 
Please reserve so that we can all have a fun, stress free day. Thank you.

Bill Ledoux will once again be organizing a raft/float from the bridge 
down to Verde Shores.  More details  will be in next month’s newsletter.  
However, once again, this is not being sponsored by Verde Shores.

Maintenance  Assistance

If you should need assistance from the maintenance crew for a park 
related maintenance issue, you can no longer make that request directly
to the crew.  You must call the office with the request and I will decide if  
and when we can schedule the task for you.  If it is some other issue, such
as your own landscaping or other project, this will be on there own time 
and you can hire them for the job.

F  l  a  g    P  o  l  e  
Our flag pole is broken.  As soon as I can find a welder with a lift to get 
up as high as the light fixture we will fix the pole and get “Old Glory” 
flying again.  

I want to thank everyone for the Memorial Day
decorations that were placed in the front of your 
homes. It  added  a  nice  touch  to  the  holiday.

July 4th is just around the corner.  
Happy Summer!
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